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Comments about DACA recipients and their families

Dear Lieutenant Governor Bryant,

As a proud South Carolinian, | was appalled by your comments about DACA recipients and their
families, comparing them to thieves. A person in your position should know that undocumented
people give more to this country than they take; they pay taxes and receive no public assistance.
They are a benefit to the economy in every state, including South Carolina.

Your rhetoric is misinformed and divisive. At a time when 84% of Americans want DACA recipients to
stay in this country, you are also failing to represent the will of the citizens of South Carolina.

Please educate yourself about this issue and work to support DACA recipients.
Thank you,
Melinda Menzer

2 Richden Ct.
Taylors, SC 29687
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